

# OXFORDSHIRE GOLF CAPTAINS



*50<sup>th</sup> Anniversary 1968-2018*

## MINUTES OF COMMITTEE MEETING

Held on Thursday 14<sup>th</sup> June 2022 10:30 a.m. at Kirtlington G.C.

### 1. Attendance

#### a) Attendees:

Rob Daniels (Cpt); Keith Henley (v-Cpt); Graham Robinson (Immed. Past Capt.); Mike Sibley (Pres); Tim Nunneley (v-Pres); Derek Honey (Life v-Pres); Chris Spearing (Treasurer); Bill White (Sec); Roger Sillence (Match Sec); Stuart Dobbs (Event Sec); Glyn Hall (Cloth'g); Ray Shaw; Peter Walton.

#### b) Apologies: T. Killick

### 2. Previous Minutes

#### a) Committee Meeting 13<sup>th</sup> April 2022 at Burford Golf Club.

- i) Approval/objections: The Minutes were accepted and signed by the Captain

#### b) Matters Arising Committee Meeting 24<sup>th</sup> Feb 2022

- i) (7 a) G. Hall to follow-up T. Nunnely's advice of a potential jacket alteration service. (G. Hall)  
*Arrangements have been made for OGC jacket alterations as and when identified.* (closed)
- ii) (7.c) New OGC sweatshirt to be added to the clothing list to assess interest. (G. Hall)  
(outstanding action)

*The Treasurer asked that special one-off items be discouraged as they cause problems.*

#### c) Matters Arising: Committee Meeting 13<sup>th</sup> April 2022

- i) (3.a) Secretary to advise Wiltshire Golf Captains that the OGC President will attend Wiltshire's 60<sup>th</sup> Anniversary event. (W. White)  
*Advice sent* (closed)
- ii) (10.a) Events Secretary to send an email to all OGC Members advising that;
- (1) Where the host club is willing assist and to make available their facility, it is intended that future OGC Event scores will be entered in the WHS.
- (2) Where an OGC Member does not wish to, or is unable to record a score on the WHS, then they would not be excluded from playing at the Event(s), but they would not be included in the competition(s). (S. Dobbs)  
*Members have been advised by means of a statement incorporated in the invitation to President's Day (see Events Secretary's Report).* (closed)

### 3. Secretary's Report: No comments or questions raised

### 4. Treasurer's Report: No comments or questions were raised.

### 5. Match Secretary's Report:

- a) It was noted that the current draft of the 2023 Calendar did not yet show the Founders' Cup event being combined with any other event, as previously suggested. This is because it had not been fully explored and agreed previously. It was agreed to keep the Founders' Cup as a separate event for 2022 and 2023.
- b) The Summer News Letter 14 (issued with the Match Secretary's Report), was accepted by the Committee for general issue.

## OXFORDSHIRE GOLF CAPTAINS



*50<sup>th</sup> Anniversary 1968-2018*

**6. Event Secretary's Report:** No comments or questions were raised.

### **7. Clothing**

- a) The question of the durability of the "new" OGC jumpers was raised by Peter Walton who cited the fact that the colour readily fades with washing. It was agreed that, as wool jumpers appear to be more resistant in this regard, the prices for wool jumpers would be investigated again.

### **8. Extraneous Events**

- a) It was noted that the second round of the 50<sup>th</sup> Anniversary Pairs KO competition was completed as planned on 29<sup>th</sup> May. The quarter final round is under way (to be completed on the 10<sup>th</sup> July). No problems have been reported.

### **9. Events at Other Counties**

- a) See the Secretary's Report.

### **10.AOB**

- a) The content of the OGC Website was discussed with the aim of reducing the amount of old and underused and/or unwanted information, documents and photos. This was conducted with reference to the table of the Website Structure with Proposals prepared by the Secretary, together with comments received from the Website Manager, Collin Whittle.

It was again agreed that the Website was not intended to become a location for archives. It was also agreed that the purpose of the Website was not to be an administration hub but to be an information source only.

In general, the aforementioned proposals, endorsed or added to by Colin were accepted for implementation. With specific regard to Minutes of Committee Meetings, and in view of the apparent limited amount of viewings they receive, it was agreed that the Minutes would be posted on the website without any attachments.

- b) As a consequence of the above discussion, the general accessibility of current and archive information kept by originating Officers was raised. The discussion addressed the benefit to be gained by centralising this if one or more of the Officers became incapacitated. Keeping such information on the OneDrive was suggested but this was seen to be contrary to previous views on the accumulation of OGC archive material in that location (ref. item 8.c. of MoM 25<sup>th</sup> July 2019). Rather than extending this meeting by discussing this matter further, it was agreed to include it on the agenda for the next Committee Meeting.

### **11. Closure**

- a) The meeting was closed at approximately 11:30 am.

### **12. Next Meeting**

- a) Chris Spearing questioned the necessity for convening these meetings at 10:30am, as previously agreed, rather than at 11:00am as before. After some negotiation, a start time of 10:45am for the next for the next Committee Meeting was agreed.
- b) The next meeting will be held at 10:45 am on Wednesday 31<sup>st</sup> August at North Oxford G.C.

Approved by

Date:

31/8/22